
   

 

Sturgeon Bay School District
1230 Michigan Street
Sturgeon Bay, WI  54235

Clipper PrideFall 2015

This publication is brought to you by the Sturgeon Bay School District

CAN YOU HEAR US NOW?!

Members of the Sturgeon Bay Community,

Greetings from the School District of Sturgeon Bay!  
After several years of conversation about ideas for en-
hancing communication in our school district you are 
looking at the first of a series of district newsletters.

For those of you I have not had the opportunity to meet 
yet, I am proud to begin my second year as your su-
perintendent of schools.  Carrie (my wife), Gabi (our 
3rd grade daughter), and I have enjoyed getting to 
know and become part of the school district and over-
all community over the past year.  Both the district and 
community have much to be proud of and offer.  More 
than any of this, however, we have enjoyed the people 
we have gotten to know.  People make the difference, 
and people are what make a place really special and 
unique—although the beauty of Door County certainly 
doesn’t hurt either. 

This inaugural newsletter looks to share several exam-
ples of positive things we want everyone to know about 
and take pride in.  We also want to share opportuni-
ties for people to get involved in our school community 
if they are not already—as well as thank people and 
groups who support our young people.

Listed below are two of the ways for people to stay in-
formed, beyond this newsletter.  Please let me know  
if you have requests for presentations, and also feel 

free to contact me if you have ideas for 
ways to further enhance the information we 
share via social media.  I can be reached 

at 746-2801 or dtjernagel@sturbay.k12.
wi.us.

FROM DAN’S DESK

Facility/Grant Update
We are thankful for support the district has received from 
the Raibrook Foundation and other sources for a wide 
variety of projects that benefit our students and overall 
school community.  In the past year alone, thanks to a 
combination of school district dollars and grant dollars, 
we have been able to upgrade the wireless connectivity in 
the district, enhance the technology available to students 
and staff members, replace the original SBHS hallway 
lockers, repair and resurface the tennis courts and track 
surfaces, and more. We could not have done all these 
projects in the same year without supportive groups and 
a supportive community.  Thank you to everyone involved 
in these grant applications, grant awards, and projects!

Follow our Sturgeon Bay Schools Facebook page for infor-
mational updates and pictures of various events through-
out the year. If you are not a Facebook user (it’s OK, I 
wasn’t either until taking this position), you can access the 
Facebook page through our district website and still see 
the information and pictures in this way.

I am happy to present our Annual 
“State of the District” presentation 
to any civic, community, or special 

interest group.  This past year I fo-
cused on the following questions 
in  the presentation and plan  

 to offer the same type of informa- 
 tion this year:  What’s new?    
     How are we doing? What  
 does it cost? Where are  
 we going?

Dan Tjernagel, 
Sturgeon Bay Superintendent of Schools 

Thank you for taking some time 
to be informed.  Thank you for 
the support that so many of you 
provide in a wide variety of ways 
from financial support (includ-
ing fundraising support to tax bill 
payments, for example) to the 
time you give volunteering and 
attending the many events we 
host each year.  Thank you again 
on behalf of our students, par-
ents, staff, and Board of Educa-
tion—and Go Clippers!  

When a group of parents overheard student performers 
bemoaning the fact that the Sturgeon Bay High School 
sound system paled in comparison to that of other schools 
in the area, they decided to do something about it. The Can 
You Hear Us Now?! Campaign brought parents, teach-
ers, students, local businesses and other friends of SBHS 
together to raise over $47,000 for a new state-of-the-art 
sound system. The high point of the campaign was a fun, 
student-led Coffeehouse Concert featuring entertainment 
by students, alumni, faculty and school board members, 
and administrators.

According to Justin Ranek, SBHS Choral Music and Au-
ditorium Director, “This is very exciting for our Performing 
Arts program. We’ve needed new equipment for a long 
time. Our system was nearly a decade old and there have 
been many technological advances and improvements in 
the sound industry over that time. We’re thrilled that the 
community saw a need and worked with us to make this 
happen.” 

We’re open to other ideas that members of the commu-
nity might have.”

Sturgeon Bay’s new sound system will make its debut 
this fall. Be sure to listen for it. If you like what you hear, 
think about ways you and your family and friends can 
make a positive impact on Sturgeon Bay Schools!  

School Superintendent Dan Tjernagel concurs. “One of the 
School District’s goals in the coming years is to increase 
community involvement. We live in a very talented com-
munity, and we have great schools. If we can foster con-
nections between the schools and the community, both will 
benefit. The Can You Hear Us Now?! effort was a model. 

A Successful School/Community Effort

City Rhythm strikes a pose and entertains the audience again with a 
mixture of vocals and choreographed moves.  Sturgeon Bay HS Show 
Choir – Sturgeon Bay High School Show Choir students thank you for 
your support!

Fall 2021

FROM DAN’S DESK

MEET SAWYER SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL, KATY DEVILLERS

MEET HIGH SCHOOL 
PRINCIPAL, KEITH NERBY

Residents and Sturgeon Bay Clippers Supporters,

Has it ever been so challenging to have school every day? 
How do we navigate the tremendous division in society? 
Can’t we all just get along? When are things going to get 
back to “normal”?  These are just a few of the questions 
that you and I have asked over the past number of months. 
I certainly don’t have all the answers to these and other 
questions, but I can tell you that the people of our school 
district continue to work very hard every day to support 
not only our students in many ways, but also our families, 
businesses, and overall community.

During the 2020-2021 school year, we had in-person 
school every day of the year. This fall, we are making it 
happen again. This is possible thanks to the dedication 
of our staff, the critical partnership with our students and 
families, and the support of the overall community. For 
this, I say “thank you” as your superintendent of schools, a 
Sturgeon Bay resident, and a parent.

As the year continues and as you monitor our publications 
and social media, you’ll see and hear more information 
about the cool things our students and staff members 
are up to, as well as important updates on topics from 
construction to an operational referendum and more. 
Thank you for taking some time to stay informed and 
for supporting our district as we remain committed to 
inspiring, supporting and educating our students.

Hello Sturgeon Bay residents!  I am 
honored to be the new principal of Sawyer 
Elementary School, serving grades 4K-2 
students and families! I was born and raised 
in Green Bay, and my family and I have 
enjoyed boating and fishing in Sturgeon Bay 
for over 25 years! I have been a special and 
regular education teacher, a professional 

I am very excited to be serving as 
the principal of Sturgeon Bay High 
School. The reputation of the students, 
staff, and community is well known 
throughout the state and is what 
attracted me to the position. Before 
serving here, I was principal for the past 
six years at Sun Prairie High School, just 
outside of Madison and a middle school 

principal in Burlington, Wisconsin before that. I started 
my career as a high school Business and Marketing 
teacher at Tremper High School. On a personal note, 
I met my wife, Angela, while we were both attending 
Kettle Moraine High School in Delafield, Wisconsin, and 
we have been together for over 23 years. Angela is an 
elementary teacher and currently teaches 5th grade in 
the Sturgeon Bay district. We have three children who 
are in second, fourth, and seventh grades in Sturgeon 
Bay Schools and they are enjoying all their new friends. 
We are excited to call Sturgeon Bay home, raise our 
family here, and be a part of this community.

learning coordinator, and a district administrator in 
Green Bay. My teaching experience was in a PK-8 
alternative school where I taught 2nd-6th grade 
students in multi-age classrooms. I loved being part of 
that school community and that is why I wanted to be a 
principal, so that I could be part of a school community 
again. I feel blessed to serve as Sawyer Elementary 
School principal, and I look forward to meeting you 
and working together as partners as we educate our 
youngest learners in Sturgeon Bay.

School District of Sturgeon Bay
1230 Michigan Street
Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235

This publication is brought to you by the School District of Sturgeon Bay.

Students in the Adapted Biology Skills 
class have been learning about various 
habitats and ecosystems in our area and 
enjoyed a trip to the Kewaunee Fishery 
Facility. They learned about salmon 
spawning and anatomy and watched the 
fish come back into the streams. It was a 
very fun learning experience for all!

With Clipper Pride,            
Dan Tjernagel
Sturgeon Bay
Superintendent of Schools

Sturgeon Bay School 
District invites you to a 
Community Open House

Tuesday, November 30th 
from 4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.

Members of the community are invited to tour the 
new and remodeled areas of our district facilities, with 

student/staff/alumni tour guides.

Location: starting at 1230 Michigan Street, continuing on to the 
other buildings, including Sunrise Elementary: 1414 Rhode 

Island Street and Sawyer Elementary: 60 Willow Drive 
Time: 4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. 

For more information, contact Jane Stephen 920-724-1036

The Sturgeon Bay football team had the opportunity 
to tour the University of Wisconsin-Whitewater on a 
Saturday this fall. The team got to see the main fitness 
center, the updated football locker room and attended 
the UW-Whitewater vs UW-Platteville football game.

Congratulations to the Door County United Girls Swim 
Team on winning the Bay Conference Championship. 
DCU dominated the competition earning first-team all-
conference in every varsity event.



BIG BROTHERS & SISTERS

In 1987, 8th grade social studies teacher, Terry 
Wagner, took the first group of Sturgeon Bay 8th 
graders to our nation’s capital.  The group went the 
last week of the school year for $275.  Since that 
inaugural trip, the Washington D.C. trip continues 
to be a highlight of the 8th grade year at T.J. Walker 
Middle School.  Only during the two years follow-
ing the terrorist attacks on September 11 was an 
alternate class trip taken due to security concerns 
by parents and staff.

The class trip includes visits to all of the major 
Memorials, Arlington Cemetery, Capitol Building, 
Mount Vernon, Holocaust Museum and various 
Smithsonian museums.  It concludes with a visit to 
Gettysburg on the way home where students visit 
the famous Civil War battlefield they studied during 
the school year.  

As one can imagine, the cost of the six-day trip has 
increased over the years and is now up to $775 
per student.  Parents begin organizing fundrais-
ing events for the trip during the spring of the 7th 
grade year so they can take advantage of the sum-
mer months to raise money.  

We want to thank the Sturgeon Bay Community for 
supporting this trip by purchasing items from our 
students, tipping them for bagging their groceries, 
donating items for our Community Rummage Sale, 
or giving money to our scholarship fund.  Without 
your support many of our students would not be 
able to participate in this very special trip.  Thank 
you!

Summer school at the elementary level had a new ap-
proach this year!  Due to increased interest, programming 
was expanded from the previous “Bridges to Success” 
format, which focused on assisting students who needed 
a little more practice on their skills prior to advancing to 
the next grade.  This summer programs were open to all 
elementary students completing grades K-5, and included 
enrichment programs.

Summer school ran mornings during the month of July.  
Students spent time polishing math fluency and engag-
ing in reading and writing activities.  After the academic 
hour we provided a snack and recess time.  Our snacks 
this summer were provided free through the summer food 
program sponsored by the Door County YMCA.

The second half of the morning was spent on educational 
activities focused on enrichment and exploring concepts 
outside a traditional curriculum.  For example, students 
could select Geo-Caching, Lego Robotics, Acting, Space, 
Cooking, Nature or Spanish as their elective. Overall en-
rollment was approximately 140 students between the 
two elementary buildings.  

HELLO FROM WASHINGTON DC!

One of our goals in our elementary schools this past school 
year was to increase the support we provide for students. 
Our partnership with Big Brothers Big Sisters of Northeast 
Wisconsin played an important part in providing this sup-
port. We more than doubled the number of students at Sun-
rise Elementary matched with a Big Brother or Sister, also 
known as a Big. Most students, known as Littles, met with 
their Bigs at school while some met in the community. Hav-
ing these mentors in our building made a meaningful differ-
ence in the lives of many students. 

Big Brothers Big Sisters doesn’t just talk about having an 
impact – it has proven results to demonstrate the impact. 
Nearly 90% of youth state their mentoring relationship pro-
vided them with guidance and support, and had a positive 
impact on their life.

When compared with their peers, youth who have a mentor 
matched via Big Brothers Big Sisters are
•  52% more likely to remain in school
•  75% more likely to earn a 4-year degree
•  48% more likely to volunteer
•  81% more likely to hold a leadership role in an organiza-
tion.

Examples of activities include sharing lunch time at school, 
attending student programs, etc.  Just an hour a week can 
mean so much to a child who needs a positive role model.

Seeing the smiles on Littles’ faces when their Bigs met them 
at school was priceless. Our goal for next year is to con-
tinue to grow this program in our elementary schools. If you 
are interested in becoming a Big for a Little, please contact 
Big Brothers Big Sisters at 920-559-6117 or email Kellya@
bbbsnew.org.

Advanced Placement at SBHS

Great Job, Sunrise!

SUMMER SCHOOL FUN!

AP courses are rigorous! The “AP” designation on 
a transcript shows college admissions staff that 
what a student has experienced in an AP course 
has prepared him/her well for the challenges of 
college. 

By taking an AP course and scoring successfully 
on the related AP Exam, students can save on col-
lege expenses. Most colleges and universities na-
tionwide offer college credit, advanced placement, 
or both for qualifying AP Exam scores. These 
credits can allow students to save college tuition, 
study abroad, or secure a second major. If a stu-
dent knows his/her preferred college major, taking 
a related AP course and earning a qualifying score 
on the AP Exam can help the student advance and 
avoid required introductory courses. Even taking 
an AP Exam unrelated to the chosen college ma-
jor can place a student beyond a college’s general 
education requirements. 

Everyone was having a great time at the year-end Big Brothers Big Sisters 
Pizza Party at Sunrise School.

Summer school students enrolled in the Let’s Put on a Show class do a 
rendition of Aesop’s Fables.

The facilities referendum in April 2020 allowed the 
district to update its career and technical education 
spaces for students in both the middle and high school. 
Classrooms that housed 
the district’s woods, metals, 
and consumer sciences 
courses were modernized 
and outfitted with various 
school courses in mind, as 
well as students’ ability to 
obtain jobs in the future. 
Being able to meet local 
employer needs by preparing students with a variety 
of skills and project-based knowledge is part of the 
district’s mission to inspire, educate and equip students 
for their next steps beyond high school.

The woods, metal, 
and technology shop 
renovations and updates 
include new lighting, HVAC, 
safety equipment, and an 
expanded mezzanine for 
tools and supplies. New 
air-handling equipment 
improves air quality but 

also creates additional safety measures in the welding 
area by adding a line of defense in addition to sprinklers. 
Additional classroom updates include Fab Labs for both 
middle and high school students, connected classrooms, 
larger metals lab with welding booths, separated woods 
spaces and a shared secondary woods classroom.   

Upon returning to school this fall, our third through fifth 
grade staff, students and families were excited to see 
the results of the largest remodeling work at Sunrise 
School in over 25 years.

The facility work 
included air 
conditioning for 
the first time for 
our 3rd and 4th 
grade classrooms; 
new windows 
throughout the 
entire building; 
and new doors, 

cabinets, ceilings, and classroom doors in many 
classrooms. All exterior doors were replaced and now 
include shatter resistant glass. Bathrooms in the 3rd 
grade wing were updated, along with some of our 
special education spaces. Lighting in each 3rd and 4th 
classroom was updated and includes dimmable LED 
fixtures. These upgrades have made the entire building 

Several middle school students were given the 
opportunity recently to attend a Mystery Writing 
Workshop at the National Railroad Museum in Green 
Bay. Students learned about the writing process, 
collecting ideas and evidence, real-life railway crimes, 
and elements of a 
good mystery.  The 
students learned 
from experts in the 
field, including a 
forensic scientist 
and a detective 
which provided a 
unique angle on 
how writing meets 
the real world.  
After the learning sessions, the students rode a train 
and wrote a mystery of their very own while sitting on 
the train, suspended above the river! The students really 
enjoyed the day and learned quite a bit about mysteries 
and mystery writing.

We are grateful to local businesses in the industrial 
park for their generous donations towards equipment 
for the Fab Lab space, along with a WI Economic 
Development Corp (WEDC) Fab Lab grant awarded 
towards this significant project.

The High School Family 
and Consumer Science 
lab was updated with new 
commercial appliances, 
a demonstration kitchen 
and work spaces to 
accommodate coursework 
that prepares students for 
careers in culinary arts, 
health care, and beyond.

Please come 
to the district’s 
Open House on 
November 30th 
from 4:00-6:00pm 
to see these 
incredible new 
spaces!

a more comfortable place to learn and grow, and also 
safer and more economical to operate. 

Outside of the 
classroom, 
much of the 
electrical wiring 
and computer 
network wiring 
was upgraded 
or replaced, 
along with new 
boilers and air 
conditioner 
units. The fire alarm system 
was updated, along with the 
public address system and 
clocks. The Sunrise office 
was also updated with new 
ceilings, lighting and flooring. 
Outside updates include new 
gutters, soffits and fascia, 
and security lighting installed 
in the soffits of the 3rd and 
4th grade wing. Finally, 
sidewalks and an accessibility ramp were replaced 
along Rhode Island Street.

The students and staff at Sunrise Elementary 
want to share our appreciation once again for our 
community’s support of the April 2020 facilities 
referendum. Thank you!

UPGRADES TO CAREER & TECHNICAL ED AND FAB LAB 
AREAS OF MIDDLE AND HIGH SCHOOLUPDATED LEARNING SPACES AT SUNRISE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

MIDDLE SCHOOL 
MYSTERY WRITERS

Second grade students earned 
“free-choice” time in the STEAM 
area by following the rules of 
being kind, helpful, and safe. 
Keep up the great work kids!

Fourth graders were young archaeologists at Crossroads 
at Big Creek and also tested their spear throwing skills at 
a cardboard woolly mammoth!

LOCAL AUTHOR, 
JILL HARDING, 
VISITS SAWYER 

ELEMENTARY STUDENTS
Door County 
author, Jill Harding, 
recently visited 
Sawyer Elementary 
School and 
read her book 
Earth Messages 
to students at 
each grade level.  
With beautiful 

illustrations, Earth Messages celebrates nature and 
encourages readers to care for the earth and listen 
to what nature can teach us. The students really 
enjoyed listening to Ms. Harding explain how to 
write and illustrate a book, and they were especially 
thrilled when she graciously donated a copy of her 
book to every 4K – 2nd grade student at Sawyer! 
Thank you, Ms. Harding, for inspiring our youngest 
readers and writers!

MORE RECENT HAPPENINGS


